Rendham Village Hall Chairman’s Report – September2021
RVHMC held its second 2021 meeting on 26th July following the continued easing of lockdown rules.
The committee discussed the issue of the repairs needed to the chimes of the church clock adjacent to the village hall. It was acknowledged that such repairs are outside the remit of the RVHMC. However, it was also recognised that during the pandemic there had been no annual fete with its fundraising opportunity to support community finances. 
The committee were aware that a temporary Rendham resident has been gifting to the Rendham Village Hall funds a sum of money on a monthly basis since March 2020. The intention for this regular gift is for it to be used for the benefit of the Rendham community. Contact had been made with the benefactor and he expressed desire that his contributions be directed towards the clock repairs.
Accordingly, the committee discussed the propriety of diverting funds towards a matter outside the confines for which RVH has charitable status. The committee decided that a suitable way forward would be to return a portion of the gifted amount back to the donor equal to the sum needed to carry out the clock repair. This procedure would be reflected in the current financial year accounts. In this way, the clock repair is financed, the donor’s expressed wish is addressed and the charitable status of Rendham Village Hall is not compromised. The donor does not wish to be recognised.
The committee agreed to the update of the COVID supplement to the standard hire agreement and this updated document is now on the village website for download. Emphasis is placed upon all hirers of the hall to acknowledge that they have a responsibility for helping to prevent the spread of COVID and to exercise due diligence during their period of hire.
The committee agreed to reschedule the AGM until 11th October 2021 as the set previous date clashed with the welcomed reopening evening of the Rendham White Horse.
The exterior repainting of the village hall has been done and the committee continues to review ongoing maintenance and improvement projects to ensure the building remains a clean, safe and viable community asset.
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